FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The information I am requesting relates to children's social services. 

1. In how many instances are any of the following factors referenced in a social worker's assessment report (or equivalent) of a child that has been referred to social services? Please provide the total number per year, for the past five years.

· Insecure or substandard housing,

· Temporary housing / accommodation

· Risk of homelessness or eviction

2. In how many instances are any of the following factors referenced in a social worker's assessment report (or equivalent) of a child that has been referred to social services? Please provide the total number per year, for the past five years.

· Financial instability,

· Adults without work

· Family requiring support with finances

· Unmanageable debt

3. In how many instances is 'poverty' mentioned in a social worker's assessment report of a child that has been referred to social services? Please provide the total number per year, for the past five years. 

4. In how many instances is 'malnutrition' and/or 'hunger' mentioned in a social worker's assessment report of a child that has been referred to social services? Please provide the total number per year, for the past five years. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not hold the information requested in a reportable format; this data isn’t collated. Staff would be required to trawl through each individual social care referral/child’s file, to establish if any of the above factors were referenced.  

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
